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I am writing as a concerned resident of Oregon to urge you to oppose SB1154 and 

any similar legislation that would impose new fees, metering requirements, or state 

control over private wells and well drilling. A nearly identical bill—HB3419—was 

recently introduced in the House but was withdrawn after widespread public 

opposition. It is deeply disappointing to see such proposals resurfacing in the Senate. 

 Like many rural Oregonians, we are not connected to a municipal water supply and 

rely entirely on our well for daily living. These costs are borne entirely by 

homeowners and farmers, not the State. To now add fees or impose state controls on 

these privately funded water sources is both unjust and unnecessary. 

While I understand the importance of safeguarding Oregon’s water resources, 

placing additional burdens on rural residents who have already shouldered the cost 

of access to water is not the solution. These measures risk creating undue financial 

and regulatory hardship for families and small farms throughout our region. 

 

Thank you for your time and your service to our district. 


